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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, February 13
7:30 pm
General Meeting
Speaker: Harold W.
Topic: Anatomy of a Currency 
Note

• Wednesday, February 18
7:30 pm
Board Meeting
Room 7 at St. Joseph’s

• Friday, March 13
7:30 pm
General Meeting
Elections

• Wednesday, March 18
7:30 pm
Board Meeting

Cupertino Coin Club meets at 
St Joseph of Cupertino Catholic 
Church in the Community 
Center. The church is located 
at 10110 North DeAnza Blvd. 
in Cupertino. Meetings feature 
an auction, show & tell, speaker 
or presentation, and a drawing. 
Refreshments are served. 

Youth are welcome!!

 

Wrong Date in January’s Newsletter
     Whoops! I goofed and listed the wrong date for our February 
meeting in January’s newsletter. Our meeting is Friday the 13th- 
NOT Wednesday the 11th. The meeting will feature Harold W. 
speaking on Anatomy of a Currency Note.

January’s Meeting
     Good times were had at our January meeting where we belatedly 
celebrated the holiday season. We dined on Togo’s sandwiches 
and lots of sides and desserts. Thank yous go to these people 
who brought items- Al Lo who picked up our Togo’s sandwiches, 
Alice and Tom K.- egg rolls, Greg J.- drinks, Dan and Bill Sh.- ice 
cream.  Linda and Jerome R.- salad,  John M.- pickles, Briita and 
Don E.- chips,  Pearl Lo- cookies, chips, and chocolate covered 
raisins, Martha and Fred D.- ice, and Betty H. and Dan Br.- many, 
many desserts! Thanks also go to Granville G. Sr. who helped to 
clean with broom and dustpan. Thanks also to anyone I missed 
who brought items to share.

Show Time is SUNDAY! Raffle Tix Available!
     CCC’s annual show is February 15 from 10-5 at Napradek 
Hall in San Jose. We hope everyone will be able to come out and 
support our club and the dealers who are coming to sell at the 
show. If you are interested in volunteering at the show, see Al Lo. 
     Drawing tickets are also for sale. The drawing will be held at 
our show for great prizes. You can either purchase tickets for your 
self or check out books of tickets and sell them to your family, 
friends, and co-workers. The ticket sales are a major fundraiser 
for the club and help fund Togo’s Night so buy some today!

Nominations are Open
     The elections for the 2015-2016 Board of Directors will take 
place at our meeting in March. Our President and Vice President 
will be termed out so those positions will be open. We may also 
have a few other spots available. If you are interested in running 
for the board, see Nominations Chair Al Lo.



Prices from
February 9, 2015

Gold: $1235.40/troy ounce
Silver: $16.98/troy ounce
Platinum: $1216.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $780.00/troy ounce
Copper: $2.5444/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7802
Canadian dollar=US$0.8019
British pound=US$1.5226
Euro=US$1.1331
Swiss franc=US$1.0816
100 Japanese yen=US$0.84
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.674

Upcoming Mint 
Releases!

• February 5- Presidential $1 
Coin Rolls, Bags, and Boxes- 
Harry S. Truman- Roll (P), Roll 
(D), 100-Coin Bag (P), 100-Coin 
Bag (D), 250-Coin Box (P), 250-
Coin Box (D)
• February 12- 2015 Kennedy 
Half Dollar Rolls and Bags- Two-
Roll Set; 200-Coin Bag
• February 20- 2015 America the 
Beautiful Quarters Silver Proof 
Set™
• February 24- 2015 America 
the Beautiful Quarters® Rolls 
and Bags- Homestead National 
Monument of America (NE)- 
Three-Roll Set (PDS); Two-Roll 
Set (PD); Roll (S); 100-Coin Bag 
(P); 100-Coin Bag (D); 100-Coin 
Bag (S)
• February 26- Harry S. Truman 
$1 Coin Cover
Dates are subject to change

Medals are In- Silver Sold Out
     2015 silver medals are sold out! We do have some 2013 silver 
medals for $38 and some 2014 silver medals for $30. 
     We also still have bronze medals available. They feature Greg  
J.’s winning Cupertino Cherry Blossom Festival design. Golden 
bronze and antique bronze medals are $7 each and include 2 
drawing tickets to the drawing at our show in February. One 
copper medal is awarded free for each 10 tickets/5 bronze medals 
purchased. Medal sales are a major fundraiser for the club so 
support your club and expand your numismatic portfolio today! 

CCC on The Better Part
     If you haven’t already seen it, I recommend watching CCC 
on The Better Part. It features Al Lo and Harold W. answering 
many good questions about our club. Reruns may be shown on 
TV or you can watch the show on YouTube or Roku. To watch on 
YouTube do a search for “The Better Part Cupertino Coin Club” 
and ours should be the top video that comes up.

Dues are Due!
     Dues are now due for 2015! Remember our dues help pay for 
fun events like Hot Dog Nights and the Annual Banquet so it’s 
important to stay current. Dues are only $5 for adults and $1 for 
youth. To pay your dues, please see Membership Chair Al Lo.

Constitutional Changes
The Board of Directors have proposed some changes to our club’s 
constitution and by-laws.The changes can be found on the last 
six pages of the newsletter. Please read through them. They will 
appear twice in the newsletter and then be voted on at a general 
meeting. When you are reading the changes, the parts that are in 
red and struck-through will be removed. The parts in blue and 
underlined will be added.

Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our February birthday members. 
Happy Birthday,  Jennifer Lo, Jerome R., Alex Ch., Emile M., 
Jessica Bu., Donovan Lo-N., Don Bu., Michael Sh., Don Pa., Ron 
K., Brandon Ch., and Gordon S.!!!!

February 2015                                                                                                                                                                    2



February 2015                                                                                                                                                                    3

• Club President Emile M. called 
our meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  
New Year’s Togo’s Party!  Al Lo 
picked up our Togo’s sandwiches.  
Alice and Tom K. brought egg 
rolls.  Dan and Bill Sh. brought 
ice cream.  Linda and Jerome R. 
brought salad.  John M. brought 
pickles.  Briita and Don E. 
brought chips.  Pearl Lo brought 
cookies, chips, and chocolate 
covered raisins.  Martha and Fred 
D. brought ice.  Betty H. and Dan 
Br. brought pumpkin pies, mini-
pies, granola, cookies, chocolate 
chip cookies, German chocolate 
cake, carrot cake, muffins, 
cupcakes, coffee, goodness, and 
love.  There were 57 people in 
attendance, including six youths.
• Club President Emile M. called 
our meeting back to order at 
7:59 p.m.  Emile welcomed 
everyone.  Fred D. passed out 
Attendance Drawing tickets.  
Ron Ik. graciously called our 
club auction; and Alex Tr., Max 
C., and Pano R. were our youth 
runners.
• Pano R. drew our winning 
Buyer’s Prize ticket.
Buyer’s Prize:  (Indian Head 
0.999 fine 1-oz. copper medal)
• President Emile M. asked if 
we had any guests or long-time 
members who had returned.  
Mila and Alexander introduced 
themselves.  Alexander arrived 
from the Ukraine four months 
ago.  Youth Member Granville 
G.’s father, Granville G., Sr., also 

introduced himself.  Long-time 
member Michael Sh. returned 
and said hello.
• Announcements followed.  
Greg J. announced that the 
KMVT-TV CCC episode of 
“The Better Half ” was taped on 
September 13, 2014, and that the 
episode can now be viewed.  Tom 
K. announced that he and wife 
Alice were now retired (so no 
more promotional calendars).  
Lyle Okamoto announced the 
upcoming coin shows, including 
the SJCC Show, Redwood 
Empire Coin Show, and our 
very own CCC Show on Sunday, 
February 15, 2015.
• President Emile M. had 
membership cards for Brandon 
Ch. and Granville G.  Emile 
presented Don Bu. with the 
coveted Speaker’s Award.
• Max C. drew our winning 
Attendance Prize ticket.
Attendance Prize:  (1973-S silver 
Eisenhower dollar, PCGS MS-
67)
• We wished Happy Birthday 
to our December birthday 
members.  Birthday members 
Martha D., John Mi., and Lyle 
Okamoto were in attendance.
• Ron Ik. picked number three 
(out of three).
Birthday Prize:  Lyle Okamoto 
(2014 Year of the Horse 0.999 
fine 1-oz. copper medal)
• We wished Happy Birthday to 
our January birthday members.  
Birthday members Linda G., 

Mike R., Dan Sh., and Suzy Tr. 
were in attendance.
• Ron Ik. picked number two 
(out of four).
Birthday Prize:  Suzy Tr. (2014 
Year of the Horse 0.999 fine 1-oz. 
copper medal)
• Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were fourteen 
presenters, including:
a) Keith S.- eBay acquisitions
b) Martha D.- silver Eagles
c) Harold W.- world currency 
form Romania, Serbia, and 
Malaysia
d) Ed S.- 1733/2 Mexico cob 4 
reales
e) Robert H.- 1879-S proof-like 
Morgan dollar
f) Gary- R and S experimental 
$1 notes
g) George T.- Scythian silver 
coin
h) Lyle Okamoto- latest Coin 
Star finds
i) Matthew W.- Indian Head cent
j) Howard W.- medals of Charles 
II and Queen Anne
k) Alex Tr.- Royal Australian 
Mint
l) Emile M.- 1921 Peace dollar, 
PCGS MS-64+
m) Suzy Tr.- Christmas copper 
rounds ornaments
n) Al Lo- 2008 Australia Year of 
the Mouse coin
• For participation in Show and 
Tell, youth members Matthew W. 
received a 2013-S Proof Kennedy 
half and Alex Tr. received a 1986-
S Proof Liberty commemorative 

Recap of the General Meeting on January 9, 2015



half.

• Rita M. drew our winning 
Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Gary (1800 
Bust 0.999 fine 1-oz. copper 
medal)

• President Emile M. presented 
President’s Awards to Mary Jane 
K., Max C., and Jonathan San M.
• A break was called.  Martha D. 

sold drawing tickets on behalf of 
our club.  During the break, six 
youths participated in our Youth 
Drawing.

• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  none

• Drawing Time.  Keith S. drew 
our first two winning tickets.
1.  Martha D.
2.  Mike W.

3.  Al Lo and Tom K.
4.  Rita M.
5.  Al Lo and Tom K.
6.  Martha D.
7.  Bill Sh.
Grand Prize:  Gary (1945 Mexico 
gold 2 pesos restrike)

• Our meeting adjourned at 9:48 
p.m.
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Recap of the Board Meeting on January 9, 2015
President:  Emile M.
Treasurer:  Gary
Recording Secretary:  Lyle 
Okamoto
Corresponding Secretary:  Al Lo
Historian:  Harold W.
Past President:  Fred D.
Board Members (4):  Martha D., 
Steve Kooij, Allison Paker, and 
Howard W.

• Club President Emile M. called 
our meeting to order at 7:37 p.m.  
Emile welcomed everyone to our 
January meeting.  There were 
ten board officers and no guests 
present.
• Recording Secretary Lyle 
Okamoto reported nothing new.
• Treasurer Gary gave the 
Treasurer’s Report.  All is well.
• Corresponding Secretary Al 
Lo reported receiving the usual 
club newsletters, ANA The 
Numismatist, one returned address 
notice, bourse applications, and 
medal orders.
• Historian Harold W. reported 
nothing new.
• Curator Gary reported nothing 
new.

• The program for February will be 
Harold W. presenting “Anatomy of 
a Currency Note.”  The KMVT-TV 
CCC episode broadcast schedule 
was reviewed.  The episode is also 
on UTube.
• Membership Chair Al Lo 
received one new youth 
membership application from 
Panayiotis “Pano” Roumeliotis.  Al 
moved to accept Pano’s application.  
Martha D. seconded.  The motion 
passed unanimously.
• Al Lo noted that people were 
paying their dues.  Five people 
have paid so far.  Dues are due in 
March.
• Coin Press Editor Allison Paker 
reported that the wrong date 
was printed for our upcoming 
meeting.  Allison will correct it.  Al 
Lo gave Allison a list of mail-out 
updates.  There are 27 mailed out 
newsletters now.
• We reviewed our New Year 
Togo’s Party helpers, including the 
following.  Al Lo picked up our 
Togo’s sandwiches.  Alice and Tom 
K. brought egg rolls.  Dan and Bill 
Sh. brought ice cream.  Linda and 
Jerome R. brought salad.  John M. 

brought pickles.  Briita and Don E. 
brought chips.  Pearl Lo brought 
cookies, chips, and chocolate 
covered raisins.  Martha and Fred 
D. brought ice.  Betty H. and Dan 
Br. brought pumpkin pies, mini-
pies, granola, cookies, chocolate 
chip cookies, German chocolate 
cake, carrot cake, muffins, 
cupcakes, coffee, goodness, and 
love.  Granville G., Sr. helped with 
clean-up.
• Webmaster Steve Kooij reported 
that Al Lo sent him an email with 
club information.  Steve updated 
our website.  Steve asked Harold 
W. for an updated club picture for 
the front page. 
• Youth Advisor Gary reported six 
youths participated in our Youth 
Drawing.  Everyone was happy.
• Banquet Chair Gary reported 
that it was still too early.  Normally 
we schedule about eight months in 
advance.
• Nominating Chair Al Lo 
reported that Emile M. and Greg 
J. were termed out.  Everyone 
else was re-upped.  A spirited 
discussion ensued.



FEBRUARY

• Redwood Empire Coin Club’s 
47th Annual Coin Show
Friday, February 13  10-6
Saturday, February 14  10-6
E.L. Finley Building at the
Sonoma County Fairgrounds
1350 Bennett Valley Rd.
Santa Rosa
$2; $1 off with yellow-colored 
flier
Door prizes!
Morgan silver dollar drawing 
every hour!
All-gold coin drawing Saturday 
at 5 pm!

• Cupertino Coin 
Club’s Coin Show
Sunday, February 15, 2015  
10-5
Napradek Hall
770 Montague Expwy., San 

Jose
$2; 17 & under free
Over 40 dealers in 
attendance!
Free parking!  Coin prizes for 
kids!
Drawing!

• The New SF Area Coin & 
Stamp Show
Saturday, February 21  10-5
Sunday, February 22  10-4
South San Francisco Conference 
Center
255 South Airport Blvd., South 
San Francisco
$4; $2 off with coupon
Admission good for both days
Drawings! Door prizes! Kid 
activities!

•South Bay Sunnyvale Coin 
Show
Friday, February 27  10-6
Saturday, February 28  10-5
The Domain Hotel
1085 East El Camino Real, 
Sunnyvale
$3; $1 off with blue coupon
Admission good for both days
Free parking!

MARCH

• Livermore Valley Coin Club’s 
52nd Annual Coin Show
Sunday, March 1  10-5
Elk’s Lodge
940 Larkspur Dr., Livermore
Bring goldenrod flier for free 
admission!
Free wooden nickels!
Hourly drawings!

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS!
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• Medals Chair Gary reported that 
our silver medals were sold out.  
Gary encouraged everyone to sell 
more of the bronze medals and 
drawing tickets.

• Old Business:  Our club bylaws 
were discussed in detail.
• New Business:  none

• Show Business:  Pass out our 
show flyers everywhere:  libraries, 
senior centers, Starbucks, etc.  We 
sold 37 out of 47 tables so far.  Lyle 
Okamoto will speak with Keith S. 
about show electricals.  Joe Jurado, 

from Peninsula Coin Club, will 
help with electricals.  Gary may not 
be at our show.  A discussion about 
exhibits ensued.  A discussion 
about display cases ensued.  Al 
Lo reviewed show jobs.  Ads were 
placed in Coin World, Numismatic 
News, The Numismatist, and local 
newsletters.  Al said that things 
look in pretty good shape.
     Gary noted that only 30 books 
of drawing tickets were checked 
out, it should be more like 50 
books.  Normally we pre-sell 50 
books of drawing tickets and sell 
20 books at our show.

• Action Items:  Push our show.  
Sell drawing tickets.

• Allison Paker moved to adjourn.  
Steve Kooij seconded.  Our board 
meeting adjourned at 9:22 p.m.

• Addendum:  Gary noted that we 
need to find a storage space for the 
two club display cases that Keith 
S. is storing for us.  Al Lo noted 
that Bill Green has a free club table 
available at his Sunnyvale show.














